

Strike Lane

Community Primary School

Strike Lane, Freckleton
Preston, PR4 1HR
Telephone & Fax 01772 632724
Email: head@strikelane.lancs.sch.uk

Headteacher: Katherine Shuttleworth (BA Hons QTS)

4th January 2021

Dear parents/guardians of Year 4,

We hope you are well. We wanted to give you an overview of what learning will look like over the next few weeks for your children.

It is really important that the children are up, dressed and fed well before starting their work around **9.00am**.

Each day there will be a folder set up with the lessons on — in the same way the lessons are displayed on Showbie when we are in class. This folder will have a new assignment for each day with all the work shown.

Every morning will follow the routine:

8.30am – The work for the day will be available on Showbie.

9.00am - Morning Challenge or IDL

9.15am – Maths/English starter (you will be told which one when you log onto Showbie that day)

9.30 - 10.30am - A Maths/English PowerPoint lesson.

10.30 – 11.00am– No Nonsense Spellings or Reading session assignment.

11.00am Willow Class LIVE Zoom lesson

https://zoom.us/j/91051114294?pwd=WEpoNWh3eko4V0pzMXZWWnRwRm9Cdz09 Meeting ID: 910 5111 4294 Passcode: pLMVN6

During this live lesson we will either go over common misconceptions of previous lessons or I will set work to be done next, as well as catching up with the children. As they are in Year 4 you are not expected to sit in on these lessons.

Afternoon work will be uploaded and available daily. **Science** will be set weekly on a Monday & marked in a timely manner before the end of the week. There will be **French** & **Music** set on a Tuesday and will be available all week.

Other subjects, such as **Art, DT, History & PE** will be set regularly although all subjects may not be set every week.

All information and the Remote Learning Plan will be available on our Willow Class page starting from **Monday 11**th **January**.

If your child needs any help with the independent tasks there will be limited contact time with myself or Miss Groome via Showbie during the afternoons.

I hope you are all keeping safe and well and that we can all be together again as soon as possible.

Kind Regards, Miss O'Grady & Miss Groome









